
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

23rd September 2022 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
Another fun-filled week at Torridon.  The children were treated to some wonderful workshops 
from the ‘Fantastic FRED Experience’.  The workshops were designed to help children to 
understand the importance of looking after their mental health. Children will be bringing home 
some leaflets to share with you.  Ask them about their learning and see what they can 
remember.   
 
Next week, the children in years 5 and 6 will be having online safety workshops from the Breck 
Foundation.  The workshops are designed to teach children the importance of keeping safe 
when gaming and socialising online and alert them to some of the potential hidden dangers 
which can be masked on social media.   
 
Our play street this afternoon was a huge success.  Thank you to our fabulous Friends of 
Torridon PTA for organising and running the events and to all who contributed delicious 
goodies for the refreshment stand.  The children had a brilliant time – as you will see from the 
photographs on the next page.   
 
Thank you for your patience with our technical problems with home learning platforms this 
week.  Our ICT team have worked hard to fix the issue and all should be back to normal.  If you 
are stil having difficulty logging in, please get in touch and one of the team will be able to help 
you.   
 
We hope you will be able to join us at the PTA 
Annual General Meeting on Thursday.  PLease 
come along and see some of the plans for this 
year and ways in which you may be able to  
help.  We look forward to seeing you there. 
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Best wishes  
 
Manda George  
Headteacher 

Hazelbank Road, Catford, London, SE6 1TG 

Headteacher: Manda George 

Telephone: 0208 697 2762 

Email: admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk 

Website: www.torridonprimary.lewisham.co.uk 

Twitter: @TorridonPrimary 

mailto:admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk
http://www.torridonprimary.lewisham.co.uk/


PTA Play Street 
 
We had such fun playing in the street with no cars to worry about.  Thank you to the PTA for 
organising our play street this afternoon.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 



Parent Governor Elections 
Last summer term the Governing Board welcomed Bethan Webb as a parent governor and she joins 

committee meetings this term.  

But life does not stand still and there is a further opportunity to nominate a parent governor. Would 

YOU like to be part of the team delivering Torridon’s vision and value? 

“The school has a compelling vision for an inclusive, high-quality education for all which enables our 

children to achieve and thrive regardless of background. Our Core Values underpin all policies and practice. 

To this end, leaders at all levels ambitiously and purposefully work to achieve short- and long-term goals”. 

Manda and her team have daily front-line responsibility for this. The governing board is a group of 

community representatives who work with Manda to keep the Vision and Values fresh and relevant, to 

hold school leaders to account for the educational performance of the organisation and its pupils, and the 

performance management of staff and to ensure that all resources are being used effectively  
The Governing Board is a diverse group of people  - although the men are seriously outnumbered! There 
are 4 parent governors (including this vacancy) so you will not be alone. As a parent governor you will bring 
a parent’s perspective to the discussion as well as your own personal skills and insights. It's a fine line to 
tread, but you're not there to speak on behalf of parents. The Governing Board needs your perspective to 
help the board make good decisions and maintain a link between governance and the parent community. 
You don’t need to be an expert, training is available and your fellow governors are also a good source of 
information. THEY will also look forward to learning about YOUR experience and perspective as a 
parent/carer. 

What is the time commitment? 

Governors currently meet as a full Governing Body 4 times each year, with additional regular committee 

meetings and/or Working Party meetings throughout each term.  Papers for each meeting are circulated 7 

days ahead. They will usually take a couple of hours to read through and think about the questions you will 

want to ask.  

We also ask each governor to be a link governor taking a special interest in a particular area linked to the 

School Improvement Plan or another identified priority. Each link governor will liaise with the school to 

work out the best way for them to monitor their area. Most times this will involve visiting during the school 

day but the last year has shown that there are some things which can be done over MS Teams.  After the 

visit governors write up a short Note of Visit so that their findings can be shared with other Governors. 

If you are interested please complete and return a personal statement, explaining why you would like to 

fulfil the role of parent governor. (A template can be found on the website or the office can provide a hard 

copy). Please email your statement to  

governors@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk  by MIDDAY on FRIDAY OCTOBER 14TH.  

You can meet Manda and the Chair of Governors for a chat about the role Thursday September 29th after 

school. Please email the school (admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk)  if you would like to talk to 

them at this time. 
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Dates For Your Diary 
Week beginning Monday 26th September Year 6 Assessment Week 
Monday 26th September Year 3 Lewisham History Walk 
Tuesday 27th September Year 6  Meeting for parents and carers re:sschool journey 

Thursday 29th September 

Year 5 and 6 Online Safety Workshops 
PTA Annual General Meeting 
Headteacher and Chair of Governors meeting prospective 
parent governors 

Tuesday 4th October ‘Full Time Meals’ campaign – Torridon Take Over Day  
Tuesday 11th & Thursday 13th October Parent and carer open evening 
Thursday 13th October School Photos 
Monday 17th October Resource Base Hollywood Bowling Festival 

Tuesday 18th – Thursday 20th October Whole school musical performances (6pm) 
Friday 21st October Non Uniform Day 
Monday 24th – Friday 28th October HALF TERM HOLIDAY 
Monday 31st October Back to school  
Thursday 3rd November Year 6 SATs meeting for parents and carers (5pm) 
Saturday 5th November PTA Gardening Day 

Thursday 10th November 
PTA Coffee Morning 
Year 2 SATs meeting for parents and carers (5pm) 

Thursday 17th November Year 4 Multiplication Check meeting for parents and carers 
(5pm) 

Friday 18th November Children in  Need 
Thursday 24th November Year 1 Phonics Screening Check meeting for parents and 

carers (5pm) 
Friday 25th Novermber INSET DAY 
Week beginning 28th November Whole school assessment week 
Thursday 8th December Christmas Disco 
Friday 16th December Last Day of Term (2pm Finish) 
Tuesday 3rd January FIRST DAY OF THE SPRING TERM 

After School Clubs 
 Reception  Years 1 and 2 Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 

Monday Dance Club Mini Makers 
African Dance 

Games Club 
Chess Club 
Create (iPads) 
Multi-sports 
Rock band 

Tuesday  Book Club 
Forest School 

Choir 
Let’s Talk 
Active Club 
Arts Award 
Maths Club 

Thursday  
 
 

Cooking Ukulele 
Lego Club 

Making 
Beginners Football 
Typography Design 
Outdoor Games 

Friday 
 
 

  Mindfulness 
Steel Pans 
 



Rights Respecting School 

 

Article 28 – The Right to Education 

‘Every child has the right to an education. Primary education must be free and different forms of secondary 

education must be available to every child.’ 

Article 29 – Goals of Education  

‘Education must develop every child’s personality, talents and abilities to the full.’ 

This week we have been exploring the different ways in which we can learn. We then discussed what we 

thought were the most important things for children to learn about in school. 

 

Polio Vaccination 



 

Making Club 
We had a very exciting start to Making Club this week. We have started 

changing the floor sheet from Year 6's production of The Lion King in the 

Summer into part of the backdrop for our upcoming school production of 

Bugsy Malone! 

We looked at mixing different tones and tints of red, and making marks with 

lots of different media. 

 

 



Book Signing with Oliver Jeffers 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information, click here:  Tales on Moon Lane Bookshop 

 

Wellbeing Hub 

 

Vicky has been working hard to make sure the wellbeing hub looks beautiful and is ready for 

her nurture groups.  Please remember to get in touch if you have feel your children would 

benefit from some emotional support.  Vicky will be happy to discuss any concerns you may 

have. 

https://shoutout.wix.com/so/0cOA75-7T?languageTag=en&cid=6674744f-6eef-43dd-87a9-1c68965e76d1#/main


Fantastic Fred Experience  
This week the children have really enjoyed participating in the Fantastic Fred workshop. They learned all 

about how to look after their mental health.  

Remember Fred stands for, Food, Rest, Exercise, Device. We hope the children will put their learning into 

practice. 

 

Year 3 really enjoyed the Fantastic Fred 

workshop. The children found out about how 

to support their mental health.  

 

 

 

 

Lost Keys 
 g 

Thank you for those who have donated uniform for our 

uniform exchange.  These keys were found amongst the 

donated uniform.  If you recognise them or they belong 

to you, please let a member of the school admin team 

know so we can return them safely.  

 

 

 



Stars of the Week 

Week commencing 19.09.22  
Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery FT  Frankie  For settling well and following all the Nursery rules. Well done!  
  

Nursery AM  Mubashir  For settling well and gaining confidence in Nursery. Well done!  
  

Red Class  Nia  For showing excellent behaviour during carpet session and for demonstrating 
positive attitude towards learning.  

Blue Class  Ava  For always having a positive attitude to learning. Well done!  

Yellow Class  Carlos  For being such a good role model, especially at lunch times. Well done!  

1G  Rowan  For always trying her best with her learning and always showing kindness to all in 
1G. Well done!  

1M  Chloe  For always being super helpful and using her manners. Well done!  

1N  Danilo  For his fantastic writing! He has been focused on his learning and tried his best and 
has made good progress already. Keep up the great work!  

2G  Sophie  
  

For her beautiful handwriting and for her wonderful expanded noun phrases. Keep 
it up!  

2S  Cairo  For his positive attitude to learning and for always trying his best! Your friendly 

manner is a pleasure to have in the classroom 😊   

2SW  Luca  For working so hard during English sessions and consistently editing his writing! 
Keep up the good work Luca!  

3A  Sasha  For having such determination in all aspects your learning, and your consistent 
kindness towards everybody, including yourself. Well done!  

3L  Vega  For embracing diversity and including others in her play and her learning.  
3S  Edward   For being a helpful and supportive member of the class. Well done Edward you are 

a star!  
4C  Thiksga  For being an ardent worker, very helpful and always on task. Keep it up!  

4V  Tavarie  For always having a positive attitude to his learning and for never giving up even 
when he finds it challenging.  

4W  William  For making a tremendous effort to persevere through a diverse range of learning 
tasks. Keep up the hard work!  

5L  Ismael   For showing a great attention to detail when answering inference questions 
and using the most appropriate evidence from the text. Well done Ismael!  

5R  Tobi  For excellent, thoughtful contributions to class discussions this week. Well Done!  
5S  Jack  For always having a positive attitude towards your learning and always putting 

great effort in everything that you do! Well done, keep it up!  

6A  Roc’El  For her outstanding behaviour for learning and always being supportive, helpful 
and kind towards all her peers, thereby displaying the core value of diversity.  

6C  Joshua  For working very hard in Religious Education this week – well done!  

6L  Mason T  Mason has shown great perseverance in maths and a great attitude towards his 
learning when presented with a challenge.   

Resource Base 
Blue  

Jesse  For doing some fantastic independent writing.  

Resource Base 
Green  

Gregory  Well done for participating in some great learning this week!  

  



Year 4 Poetry  
 

 

This week, the children in year 

4 wrote poems about the city 

of London using descriptive 

language, similes and 

metaphors. They enjoyed 

publishing their poems into 

shapes of famous London 

monuments. 

 

 

Half Term Tech Camp 

 

 

 



Looking After Little Teeth  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Supoprting Children with ASD 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sports Opportunities  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



Community Event 

 


